
1983: CLR Supports Work to Develop Standard
Network Interconnection to Permit Linking of Large Databases

For years, CLR supported work to create a comprehensive nationwide bibliographic 
system, which depended on linking computer systems. In 1983, CLR awarded $82,652 
to the Library of Congress for work with the Research Libraries Group and Washington 
Library Network to create protocols for a standard network interconnection (SNI) that 
would permit the linking of large bibliographic databases. Protocol specifications were 
completed that year and participants were prepared for full SNI testing. OCLC ultimate-
ly joined the effort, and by June of 1986, the first application of the link, transferring au-
thority records, was in the early stages of operation, and work on a second application, 
the transfer of bibliographic records, was under way.

The following description of SNI is taken from CLR’s annual report ending June 30, 
1983, p. 13. A description of the broader Bibliographic Service Development Program 
(BSDP), provided on the following page, is taken from page 12 of the same report.






